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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

St Albans Surgery

Notes of the Meeting: 24 March 2013

Present:

Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Judith Pottinger (JP), Nicholas Roberts (NR), 
Dr Ruth Chapman(RC) Marian Robertson(MR)
1
PPG networking meeting (8 April) and Patients Forum (23 April)

DN and JP reported on attendance at the two meetings.  The St Albans PPG was well represented at both events.

There was a sense of the lack of objectives, structure and clarity.  This was particularly so with respect to the PPG networking meeting despite a detailed agenda. Whether   the meetings should be open to all PPG members or the chair /representative of each group remained unanswered, and it would also be constructive to have stated objectives and a calendar of meetings.

What did become clear was the need for a system to enable PPGs to input to the CCG.   However, it was made clear that there were different ways in which the public could feed into the CCG.  Without regular and constructive information being given to PPGs from the CCG there was no way in which a PPG could impart information to patients. 
The quarterly Patients Forum, which was widely advertised, was intended for members of the public and to date these meetings were well attended (80/90 persons at each) and provided an opportunity for local residents to meet and put questions to the members of the KCCG. 
On 23 April a brief presentation was given by David Smith on the changes made effective from 1 April 2013.  The presentation included a video of interviews with members of KCCG – Dr John Parrish being one of them.  Unhappily the sound quality was not very good and it was difficult for much of the audience to hear and understand what the interviewees were saying.  The video and a summary of the evening would be posted on the KCCG website: www.kingstonccg.nhs.uk

The next meeting of the KCCG would be held at the Guildhall on Tuesday 7 May at 1-3pm. These meetings are open to the public and held every other month on the first Tuesday. The date of the next Patient Forum is to be advised.
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St Albans PPG
It was time to move on and recognise the immediate need to increase both the core membership and the virtual group, with the emphasis on reaching out to younger patients.   The meeting accepted that there was a need to raise the profile of the PPG and its purpose amongst the patient population.  
RC stated that the practice had plans to redevelop the waiting area with new floor covering and flexible seating.  There was opportunity to explore more flexible meetings times when the practice was open later on Wednesday and Friday evenings.

Given the changes being imposed on the KCCG and local medical practitioners and their staff the query was raised “what could the PPG do to help with the post 1 April transition?”

Dr Chapman was the first point of contact for the PPG and the practice partners planned to attend meetings on a rotation basis.  This would be most helpful and assist in moving forward.  

In the meantime the practice had organised a new noticeboard and DN and MR would work on signage and information.  For example the patient survey outcomes would be presented in a larger format to make them easier to read.   CP and TP would be making arrangements with MR to sort the information folders to assist easy reference for staff and patients.  Other opportunities might present themselves via the website through the Practice newsletter and repeat prescription service.

Discussion went on to include ways in which patients might be encouraged to participate in the practice through the PPG.  Suggestions included social events such as cake and plant sales; an event held in the Practice garden.  Again the suggestion was made that the PPG might consider fund raising and the implications were briefly touched upon.
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Date of next meeting: 11.45 for 12 noon Wednesday 15 May 2013 in the practice waiting room
